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January 19, 2023 
 
 
RE: Public Piers Located at 15th Street, 19th Street, Coral Avenue, Fernando Street, Opal 

Avenue, Park Avenue and Washington Steet – Notice of Harbor Commission Decision 
 
 
On January 11, 2023, the Harbor Commission approved the public pier construction projects 
located at 15th Street, 19th Street, Coral Avenue, Fernando Street, Opal Avenue, Park Avenue 
and Washington Steet. The projects include removing and replacing the floats in a similar 
configuration. 
 
Newport Beach Municipal Code Section 17.50.040(B) requires that a notice of decision shall be 
provided to the applicant and shall be posted on the City’s website for fourteen (14) calendar 
days. If no appeal or call for review of the decision is filed within the fourteen (14) calendar days, 
the decision is final. An Approval in Concept shall not be issued until the appeal period or call for 
review expires. 
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